Regular Meeting     Village Hall      Wednesday, July 17, 2024       7:00 p.pm.


The regular meeting of The Village of Marissa was opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. The Trustees present were as follows: Roy Dean Dickey, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman, and Bryan Bingel. Natalie Krause was absent.

Visitors present were Mike Trotter with the County Journal, Jerry Cross, Terry Bruckert-Village Attorney, Chad Easton-Village Administrator, Charlie Heyl-Village Building & Zoning, Mary Kirkpatrick, Buster Kirkpatrick, Theresa Holloway, and Eric Hines.

Acting Mayor Laura McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Roy Dean to accept the previous meeting minutes. Bryan noted that a change needed to be made from Robert’s Rule of Law to Robert’s Rule of Order. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1-absent-Natalie.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Todd to accept the Village of Financial Report. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, 1-absent-Natalie.

No correspondence.

Laura needs 2 more people on the committee for the Ordinances. Laura and Jennifer are currently on the committee.

Roy Dean reported that Justin and the summer help have been filling holes with blacktop.

Todd had no report. 

Chris reported that the batting cage at the ball diamonds were broken into. They need to get cameras. Chris is getting together with Tom Cheetham to move forward with the new sign.

Bryan reported that 5 defibrillator batteries need replaced. Bryan attended the Zoning Meeting Monday July 16, 2024, and they will discuss more on that later in the meeting.

Laura reported that the parts of the Skate Park that were beyond repair were tore down. The small issues will be fixed, and they will tear down the unrepairable as needed.

Charlie approved a 12 X 20 deck for Susan Coleman at 117 Powers Drive.

Chad reported that one lift station pump went down over the weekend. Cardinal Pumps has it to fix but we may need a new one. There was a rainstorm, and we were down to 1 pump. Chad would like to have a spare pump sitting on the shelf in case of emergencies. The sidewalk at the South Park is holding water. The North ditches by country block are also holding water and need to be cleaned. The water from the rainstorm is now receding. The Elementary School sidewalk is finished. MFT letting will be on July 21, 2024. Hot spots will be fixed after Coal Festival. The fence at the new City shed will need to be made larger. The cage fans for the beer stand at the park are the last item needed to finish the Park grant. For 4 days starting August 1, Green Diamond and Hillstown will be closed to repair the train track, but they do not estimate it should take that many days. Waste Management will take care of the cost of any road tear ups. Chad will meet again with Chairman Kern about the Storm Sirens and funding.

Jerry Cross asked when there would be a resolution on the property the Village purchased from Gary Bollmeier. Jerry says that he is not the reason the retention pond has not been built yet. He claims adverse possession on a piece of property he has a structure sitting on. The Village Attorney Terry Bruckert told Jerry that since he has a Lawyer involved this could not be discussed. Terry would get in touch with Jerry’s Attorney.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Roy Dean to approve a variance/ special use permit for Nancy Cahoon to move an existing structure from Missouri to 614 E. Keys with the conditions that the structure has a permanent foundation and that the top of the blocks sit no lower than Street level. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, Natalie was absent.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Chris to approve opening a Pay Pal account for Shop with a Cop donation. Walmart donates $1,000.00 and require a Pay Pal account to accept the donation. Village Administrator Chad Easton and Village Collector Donna Stewart will be the signers on the account. The account will only be used for Shop with a Cop. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, Natalie was absent.

A motion was made by Laura and seconded by Roy Dean to approve the renewal of the following Liquor Licenses: Pour House, Dhara One, Inc., Casey’s General Store, Gateway Gaming, B-Jewelled, American Legion Post 172, Liquor and More and Triple Crown Partners I LLC. DBA Insiders. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, Natalie was absent.

Angie Stein and Pam Baker along with the help of youth groups would like permission to clean up the parade route (before and after Coal Festival) -Main Street. After discussion about liability issues this is tabled until the August 5, 2024, meeting. This will give the board time to talk with Pam. The Village workers clean up the streets along the parade route.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Todd to authorize the Acting Mayor-Laura McMahon or Village Administrator-Chad Easton to purchase property in accordance with land auction notice. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes, Natalie was absent.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to adjourn at 7:33 p.m. Motion passed. 5-ayes, 0-nayes, 1-absent-Natalie.



